
Newsletter Term 2  

Wk 4 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 24th May 2024 
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau.  
 

Illness: 

 
There is a lot of illness around at the moment including a few COVID cases. I know that the messaging 
from the government lately has been a bit different to previous messaging. They are now saying that 
children need to be at school even if they are a bit unwell.  
 
Here is a link to the Health New Zealand, Te Whatu Ora that has guidance for whānau when deciding if 
your child is well enough to be at school - Knowing if your child is well enough to go to school — guidance 
for parents and caregivers. 
 
Ultimately you know your children best and know when they are well enough to be at school or not.   
 
Attendance: 

 
The government has put student attendance under the microscope and they have set a target for schools 
across the country to aim towards. The target is for 80% of students to be present for more than 90% of the 
term by 2030. 
 
The phrase “regular attendance” is being used, which means 90% attendance during a term - the 
equivalent of missing less than five days of school in a standard 10 week term. It is also worth noting that 
the circumstances of absences are not considered when determining a child’s absence rate. This means 
that children are either at school or not. 
 
We monitor attendance as we are required to, but also to find whether there may be links between 
attendance and achievement. We are fully aware of the many circumstances where children are absent 
from school and we code these accordingly - justified and unjustified. When a child is unwell or at an 
appointment this is considered justified.  
 
We will continue to monitor student attendance and we will work with whānau if and when required. We 
understand the various circumstances and these are always taken into account.  
 
Whitireia Camp: 

 
I would like to extend a huge thank you to the wonderful parents who gave their time to help make the 
Whitireia camp a success. Thank you to Nat Bryan, Peter Sullivan, Milan Begovich, Alex Phelan, Adam van 
Dalen, Hayley Savage and Claire Alderton. 
 
A huge thank you to Claire Jolly and Brad Johns for spending numerous hours organising camp and being 
away from their whānau for the week. 

 

https://info.health.nz/pregnancy-children/childhood-conditions/knowing-if-your-child-is-well-enough-to-go-to-school-guidance-for-parents/#when-your-child-has-symptoms-but-can-still-attend-school
https://info.health.nz/pregnancy-children/childhood-conditions/knowing-if-your-child-is-well-enough-to-go-to-school-guidance-for-parents/#when-your-child-has-symptoms-but-can-still-attend-school


 
 
Space Place: 

 
I would also like to thank all the parents who gave up their time to help out on the visits to Space Place this 
week. These trips can not go ahead without your help. 
 

 
 

Ngā mihi  
Caine Webster - Principal 
principal@pauatahanui.school.nz  
 

 

 

 

mailto:principal@pauatahanui.school.nz


FROM THE OFFICE  

 

Aotea College 2025 enrolments 
 
Enrolments are now open for students wishing to attend in 2025. 
 
Our open evening will be held on Thursday 13th June.  We will be running two sessions 3:30 to 5pm & 5:30 
to 7pm.  
All out of zone enrolment applications MUST be received by Monday 24th July to be included in the ballot. 
Please check our website www.aotea.school.nz for details on how to enrol.  If you have any questions, 
please contact our enrolment officer on aln@aotea.school.nz 

 
Junior Assembly Certificates 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have been awarded with a certificate last week 

 
Aspen 

Florence 
Wolf  

Lachie M 
Gubby 

Connor W 

Griffin 
Kelsey

 

HIGH FIVE  

Annabelle and Alasdair both received the Derbridge cup award for their age 
groups at Paekākāriki surf lifesaving club. Great achievement for their first year 
of Nippers. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.aotea.school.nz_about-2Dus_enrolment_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=eqm7SDXG2FUaLI0z3G0U0gVLNT1GaoFPTBm1f_Wcjmc&m=m-AP7Pe29yidEjmg6_LUjKOOWBGCE5nnTBGXobD_GLnhZyZa_7buXvmxDg6VGawC&s=QDAj-RzDu-izM66K4I2sQ7reCwjMjwv8e1ctoQ99l8A&e=
mailto:aln@aotea.school.nz


KAWHIA HUB  

 



 

 



TAINUI HUB  

 



 

 

 



RAUKAWA HUB  

 

 

 



 

 



WHITIREIA CAMP  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

WEEKEND CLASSES HERE AT SCHOOL  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   THANK YOU VERY MUCH TO OUR LOYAL SPONSORS WHO HELP IN MANY WAYS 
PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO ADVERTISE HERE 

office@pauatahanui.school.nz 
 
 

Contact Natalie for more info natalie@elitedance.co.nz 
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